The Dukes County Commissioners, in their capacity as the appointers of the Steamship Representative for Martha’S Vineyard have passed the following motion:

That the Dukes County Commissioners vote to establish a position entitled “Steamship Authority Representative’s Assistant for Emergency Affairs, and that said position shall have the responsibility to advise the SSA Representative on island-wide emergency needs during disasters and public-health emergencies; and to establish and recognize an emergency management connection between the SSA Representative and the Management of the Steamship Authority.  This appointment shall be effective immediately and valid until 31 December 2006 and renewed annually thereafter.

This motion is designed to accomplish two goals. 

The first goal is to give the Island Steamship Authority representative an assistant, conversant with emergency management affairs from an island-wide perspective, to advise our representative on matters that would require the Steamship Authority representative’s input on emergency management policy matters that would affect the island as a whole. This assistant is an advisor only. As an ancillary duty, this assistant also conveys Steamship Authority information to Emergency Management Directors, Island-wide. Our appointment, in no way, limits the ability of any Town Official from working with the Steamship Authority’s representative for Martha’s Vineyard on any matter.

The second goal is to validate that the County Commissioners believe that it is necessary to establish and recognize that their appointee has a responsibility for the maintenance of an emergency management connection between his office and the Management of the Steamship Authority. This is in concert with his other duties to protect the interests of the entire Island

